
 

 

CLIFTON CAMPVILLE WITH THORPE CONSTANTINE 
PARISH COUNCIL 

 
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 14th September 2021 @ 7.30pm 

In the Clifton Campville village hall. 

 
Present: Cllr Bennion. Cllr Leedham. Cllr Nicholls. Cllr Young.  
Cllr Bostock arrived at 8pm. Clerk: Sue Hughes 

 
1.   Apologies – Cllr C Bent (chairman) Cllr S Bent. Cllr Lamb. Cllr Amsden. 

 
Cllr Nicholls took the role of Vice Chair for this meeting and this was 
agreed by all members present. 
 

2.   Declaration of interest - None 
 

3.   Members of the public questions: 
Members were concerned that a sewage surcharge had occurred to 

manholes in the gardens of 2 properties that appeared to be associated 

with the recurring surface water flooding on Main Street". The affected 

residents will be encouraged to highlight these specific concerns direct 

with Severn-Trent. The Clerk has also been in touch with ST and will 

email further comments of public to them. 

4.  Minutes of previous meeting 20th July 2021  

These were circulated prior to the meeting, taken as read and signed as a    
true record. A copy of the minutes will displayed on to the web site. 

 
5.  Matters arising from minutes 

a. Plant boxes by notice board - Cllr Nicholls presented 2 quotes for the  
replacement planters for the Council Notice Board in Clifton, from a 
supplier who's work has been installed, and commended, in existing 
locations in the Parish.    Members approved £200 quote from 
WoodPecker SAS. 
b. Bromford Donation – Members informed that payment has still not 
been received but is being addressed. 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 
6.   Finance 

  Payments approved 
a. £250 donation to Haunton BKV 
b. £59.50 Clerks expense 

              Balance sheet approved and signed 
 

7.   Dog guidance/path usage sign - Rules of pathways not being adhered to. 
Clerk informed members that signs can be requested by landowner i.e    
‘Keep dogs on a lead’, ‘Use designated pathways’ etc. 
Members agreed to postings on social media and website of ‘Follow the 
Countryside Code’ and ‘Rights of Way’ rules and guidance.  

 
8.  Highways – Road repairs in Syerscote Lane have been reported as 

inadequate. The Clerk is already in touch with The Highways Dept about 
this and further photographic evidence was presented at the meeting. 
These will be forwarded to Highways Dept and a request was also made  
to copy in Cllr A White on the situation. 

 
9.  Plant boxes – Please refer to item 5a 

 

10.  Clerks holiday from 1st October for one week approved – using 
remainder of holiday entitlement, ending Sept 2021. 
 

     Any other Matters: 
     Cllr Bennion raised matter of blocked drain and sewerage leak in Syerscote  
     Lane. A report and photographs have already been sent to Highways. 
       
 

 
Next meeting 9th November 2021, 7.30pm 

In Clifton Campville village hall 
 
 


